
Year 6

Parents’ Information 

Meeting

Wednesday 18th September 2024 – 6:00p.m.

PLEASE ENSURE YOU ARE ON MUTE 

– THANK YOU!



From Mr Moran, Mrs Coughtrey, 

Mrs McKechnie, 

Mrs Gore, Mrs Sprake & Mrs White



Year 6 Expectations

&

Curriculum Coverage



Character Education Values

 We expect the children to be:

 Responsible

 Respectful

 Trustworthy

 Fair

 Honest

 Caring

 Forgiving 

We expect Year 6 children to be role models for the younger 

children. 



Uniform

 A copy of our uniform expectations can be found at the 

front of the Home School Diaries. Children must stick to 

these expectations.

 Please ensure that your child does not wear a Smart 

watch at school.



Organisation

Children are expected to organise their own resources. 

This includes:

 Having the correct stationery in school each day.

 Ensuring that their Home School Diaries are in school 

every day. 

 Correct PE kit and trainers being in school each day. 

 Looking after their belongings and uniform.



Taking on responsibilities

 Opportunities will arise across the course of the 

year for children in Year 6 to take on 

responsibilities. 



Homework

 Refer to Google Classroom

 Homework will be set on a Friday and due in the following 

Thursday

 All homework to be submitted on Google Classroom

 Your child will receive a piece of English and a piece of maths 

homework each week, with a specified deadline.

 Other e.g. science, history etc.

 Home School Diaries

 SATs – SATs revision guides and question books to help with 

preparation towards the tests in Spring Term



Curriculum Coverage - Autumn

 Art – Mayan Art

 DT – Mexican food

 Science – Animals and Humans

 Music – Beethoven’s 5th Symphony

 Computing – Purple Mash Coding , Games Addictions

 PE – Outdoor Adventurous Activities

 Spanish – Ordering from a restaurant, shopping and Christmas in Spain.

 History – Ancient Maya

 Geography – Our World from above.

 RE – Creation and Science, Suffering

 PSHE – Being me in my world & Celebrating Difference



Curriculum Coverage - Spring

 Art – Sculptures in Motion

 D&T - Shelters

 Science – Properties and Changes of Materials

 Music – Keyboard Skills

 Computing – Binary Effect Searching, Blogging and Vlogging

 PE – Invasion Games, Gymnastics and Dance

 Spanish – Classroom objects and Countries

 History – Changing Power of the Monarchy

 Geography – Our Challenging World

 RE – Suffering - How religious groups contribute to society.

 PSHE – Dreams and Goals, Health Me



Curriculum Coverage - Summer

 Art – Digital Media, Andy Warhol’s Pop Art

 D&T – Textiles

 Science – Forces, Magnets, Evolution and Inheritance

 Music – African Drumming

 Computing – Gaming, Photo Editing, Excel

 PE – Striking and Fielding, Athletics

 Spanish – Wild Animals, The Way We Look

 Geography – Sustainable Tourism

 History – British History

 RE – Resurrection , Being Human

 PSHE – Relationships, Changing Me (Inc SRE)



Standard Assessment 

Tests (SATs)

The Key Stage Two SATs are scheduled to be 
administered in the week beginning 

Monday 12th May 2025



KS2 Year 6 SATs Dates 2024-2025





The English Grammar, Punctuation 

and Spelling Test

• The grammar, punctuation and spelling test will consist of  two parts: 

a grammar and punctuation paper requiring short answers, lasting 

45 minutes, and a spelling test of  20 words, lasting around 15 

minutes.

• The grammar and punctuation test will include two sub-types of  

questions:

• Selected response, e.g. ‘Identify the adjectives in the sentence below’ 

• Constructed response, e.g. ‘Correct/complete/rewrite the sentence 

below,’ or, ‘The sentence below has an apostrophe missing. Explain 

why it needs an apostrophe.’ 



The Reading Test
• The reading test will be a single paper with questions based on three texts of  

which equate to approximately 2000 words altogether. Your child will have 
one hour, including reading time, to complete the test.

• There will be a selection of  question types, including:

• Ranking/ordering, e.g. ‘Number the events below to show the order in 
which they happen in the story’ 

• Labelling, e.g. ‘Label the text to show the title of  the story’ 

• Find and copy, e.g. ‘Find and copy one word that suggests what the 
weather is like in the story’ 

• Short constructed response, e.g. ‘What does the bear eat?’ 

• Open-ended response, e.g. ‘Look at the sentence that begins Once upon a 
time. How does the writer increase the tension throughout this paragraph? 
Explain fully, referring to the text in your answer.’ 

• Easier questions tend to be worth one mark. When more complex answers 
are required, up to 3 marks may be awarded. 



Maths Test
• Children will sit three papers in maths:

• Paper 1: arithmetic, 30 minutes 

• Papers 2 and 3: mathematical fluency, solving problems and reasoning, 
40 minutes per paper 

• Paper 1 will consist of  fixed response questions, where children have to give 
the correct answer to calculations, including long multiplication and division. 
Papers 2 and 3 will involve a number of  question types, including:

• Multiple choice 

• True or false – explain your reasoning

• Constrained questions, e.g. giving the answer to a calculation, drawing a shape 
or completing a table or chart 

• Less constrained questions, where children will have to explain their approach 
for solving a problem.



WHY?

• For you

• For the children

• For the secondary schools

• For the government

• For St. Thomas’



How can you help?

• Complete weekly homework set

• Times tables, regular reading at 
home, spellings. 

• Websites – Spellingframe, Times 
Table Rockstars, Purple Mash, BBC 
Bitesize, Woodlands etc. 

• CGP Revision guides – details will be 
sent to you later this term on 
purchasing these at a discounted 
cost.

• Grammar and Punctuation Guide 
and Calculation policy - found on the 
school’s website.

Please do not 

complete past 

papers at home as 

we use some of 

these during our 

practice SATs 

weeks.



Reporting to Parents

Children will be given standardised (scaled) scores.

• 100 = met the expected standard

• Above 110 = working at greater depth

• Below 100 = not working at the expected standard



GOOD NEWS

• We know what we are doing!

• Your children will be thoroughly prepared for the tests. 

• Children on the whole enjoy it and rise to the occasion!

• Further advice regarding revision will be offered later in the year.



Year 6 E-Safety

Parent Information 

2024



Why is it so important?
Our children’s experience of 

technology is totally different from our 
own!



WhatsApp/Group Chats







https://esafetytraining.org/resources/parents-
carers-area/

John Woodley & John Staines
Also know as ‘The 2 Johns’

https://esafetytraining.org/resources/parents-carers-area/


Internet Watch Foundation Report

• 2021 – 97% Child Sexual Abuse material featured abuse of 
girls.

• Peer on peer abuse in secondary schools.

• Talk to your children (both boys and girls) to prevent the 
growing misogyny particularly amongst teenage boys.



How to keep your child safe.
We talk to children about crossing the road, bullying and speaking to strangers. But 

what about staying safe in the digital world?
• Having regular conversations about what your child is doing online. This is their 

world.
• Encourage them to come to you if they’re worried and make sure they know 

what’s ok to share online - and what’s not.
• Be aware of age restrictions on social media apps. The age restrictions are there 

for a reason. 
• Privacy settings *- modern technology has all the capability to be safe – but 

none of those features are activated prior to use!
• Text messaging and WhatsApp – be aware of what they are sending and being 

sent. These messages can be easily misread .
• https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/improve-your-privacy-online-

advice-for-parents-and-professionals * 

https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/improve-your-privacy-online-advice-for-parents-and-professionals


Tips to help start the conversation

1. Explore sites and apps together and talk about any concerns.

2. Ask your child if they know how to stay safe online. 
Challenge them on this.

3. Talk about personal information and what to share online.

4. Request your child uses their device in a family room, be 
mindful of online devices including games consoles in 
bedrooms. 



Technology can be such a positive part of your 
child’s education.

We aim to teach 
engaging and up to 
date computing 
themes that grab the 
children’s attention.

Specific concerns or 
questions about apps 
or websites? 

Have a chat to us.



Year 6 Parents’ Meeting

Secondary School Admissions 
2024



This is a very important time for 
you and your child as you start to 

consider making an application for a 
secondary school place for 

September 2025. 



Q: When can I apply?

A: Now!

We encourage you to apply 
online at 

www.essex.gov.uk/admissions

at your convenience by 

31st October 2024

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


Q: Why apply online?
• The online system is open 24/7 during the application period 

(opened on 12th September 2024)

• You will receive an email confirmation of your application

• You can make changes to your preferences online until the 
closing date

• You will receive the result of your application by email on the 
offer day (3rd March 2025) if you requested this when you 
applied

• You can access details of all Essex maintained schools and 
academies and their admissions policies

• You can see a full copy of the Secondary Education in Essex 
2025/2026 booklet with detailed information about the 
application process (www.essex.gov.uk/admissions)   

http://www.essex.go.uk/admissions


Q: What if I don’t have 
access to the Internet?

A: Don’t panic!

If you need a paper application 
form you can call 0345 603 2200 to 
request one or ask in the School 
Office. Please do not do both!



Q: Do I need to apply?

A: YES!
It is the responsibility of parents to make an 
application for their child’s secondary school place.

It is up to you what schools you place on your 
application and the order you place them in.

You should put the schools in the order you really 
want them because a place will be offered at the 
highest ranked preference that can be met when 
considered against the admissions criteria for the 
schools.



Q: How many schools can I 
pick?

A: Six
We strongly recommend you use all of your 6 
preferences to give yourself maximum opportunity 
to be considered for a place at a school you want. We 
also recommend that you list your local school, if 
you have one, as one of your preferences to help 
avoid a situation where you might be offered a place 
at a school several miles from your home.



Remember…..
Applying for more than one school does not in 
any way reduce your chances of being offered 
your highest preference, so please aim to use all 
your preferences.
Some schools, like Church schools, require you 
to send an additional form to them, called a 
Supplementary Information Form (SIF). SIF 
forms must be returned directly to the school as 
well as applying to the Local Authority.



Q: What if I am considering 
applying for a selective 
Grammar School?

A: For the selective grammar schools, you must 

name these schools on the common application 
form you submit to the Local Authority. You must 
also register by completing the SIF for these schools 
and submit it to the Consortium of Selective 
Schools in Essex (CSSE).



Q: What should I be doing now?

A: Visit the schools. 

All secondary schools have open days 
or evenings when parents and 
children can visit schools and look 
around and get key information.



Q: What is happening on 
March 3rd 2025?

A: Secondary Offer Day!

Check your e-mail if applying on-line.

All applications for schools have to be 
considered against the admissions 
arrangements and oversubscription criteria for 
each school.



Late Applications!

Applications made after the 
closing date of 31st October 
2024 will be treated as late and 
therefore dealt with after all on 
time applications have been 
processed. It is absolutely vital 
you apply on time!



Q: What if I am moving house 
before the end of the 
admissions process?
A: If you move house after you have submitted 

an application, you must inform the LA 
immediately by email or by letter. You should 
provide proof of exchange of contracts if you have 
purchased your new home, or a copy of a signed 
tenancy agreement if you are renting. This evidence 
must be provided by published deadlines. Please do 
not just change your address on your online 
application without letting the LA know by email 
or letter as well.



Q: How are applications 
considered and places allocated?

A: Admissions Policies
•All applications have to be considered against the 
admission arrangements and oversubscription criteria 
for each of the schools for which you apply. These are 
shown in the Secondary Education in Essex 2025/2026 
booklet which you can view at 
www.essex.gov.uk/admissions

•Detailed arrangements and admissions policies can 
also be viewed on this website

http://www.essex.gov.uk/admissions


Q: How do waiting lists work?

A: After the first round of offers are made on 3rd

March 2025, all unsuccessful applications that are a 
higher preference than the school offered will be held 
on a waiting list, according to the oversubscription 
criteria for the school. This applies to both on time and 
late applications.

As a minimum, waiting lists for all oversubscribed 
schools must be held until the end of the autumn term.



Q: What if we don’t get in?

A: ???
•Don’t panic! 

• Approx. 95% get 1st or 2nd choice – eventually (higher here) 

•If you are refused a place at a school of your 
preference, you will have the right to appeal to an 
independent panel for a place.

There is no guarantee of success with any appeal and 
full details about how to appeal will be made clearer in 
the decision letter that is posted on 3rd March 2025.



A Useful Telephone Number: 

0345 603 2200

Essex County Council 

School Admissions

www.essex.gov.uk/admissions

Email: 
admissions@essex.gov.uk



https://assets.ctfassets.net/knkzaf64jx5x/ToIVdO1stGR2AW8rebXSn/8e466803b541e62bc405b51a7e023226/ECC-Secondary-Schools-Brochure-2022-2023.pdf
https://assets.ctfassets.net/knkzaf64jx5x/5aP9v0YDZkOgnDdn7NPt4y/cccbb13e2d25c3ef08e4559e3c4b77c7/ECC-Secondary-School-application-form-2022.pdf


https://youtu.be/Q0a8fi06WKY


If  you have any questions related to any aspect 

of  the presentations please feel free to:

• Put a note to your child’s classteacher in their 

Home School Diary

• Telephone the School Office (01277 223651)

• Email (admin@stthomaspri.essex.sch.uk) 

mailto:admin@stthomaspri.essex.sch.uk

